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Notes and actions of the EAG meeting held at the Office of the Public Guardian, Hadrian House, Falkirk, 16th August 2012.
1) Welcome and apologies

Attending:

Colin Lee, CEMVO Scotland, Chair

Daniel Donaldson, Consultant for LBGT equality and human rights
Niki Kandirikirira, Engender Scotland
Stephen Coulter, Scottish Court Service (SCS) 

George Malone, SCS (notes).

Additional attendees:

Gillian Mawdsley, SCS – Judicial Office (Guest Speaker)

Sandra McDonald, SCS – Public Guardian (Guest Speaker)

Apologies:

Gordon Ellis, Consultant to SCS for SCS Field and Court management issues.
Elspeth Molony, Capability Scotland.
Colin Lee welcomed the members of the advisory group and extended two apologies from Gordon and Elspeth who were late call-offs due to unexpected events. Colin welcomed Niki Kandirikirira of Engender Scotland to her first meeting and hoped that it would be the start of an productive association with Engender Scotland and the EAG. Colin went on to welcome Gillian Mawdsley from the Judicial Office (Judicial Studies Committee) who would present on the training aspects of equality and diversity within the Judiciary. 
Colin also expressed concern that a number of members were absent today without notification and was concerned about the longer term absence of representation from several groups.
Due to exigencies the previous week, an improvised agenda was used for the day.

2) Matters arising from meeting of  17th May 2012 meeting
A number of issues were highlighted and discussed before the minutes were agreed:
a) A further explanation was required of the note regarding EHRC involvement with the SCS resolution of the Kirpan issue. This was discussed and resolved with the EAG pleased that the SCS EQIA was leading to a national SCS policy.
b) The LGBT Network within SCS was discussed and an outline of progress to-date made. Daniel Donaldson reiterated his offer of support on this matter. Similarly a question was raised regarding progress of the disability group. Stephen understood that David Young from SCS was taking this forward and would enquire as to progress.
A complaint regarding disabled access to Perth Sheriff Court, that had attracted ministerial communications, was discussed with Stephen taking this forward by meeting at Perth to review and respond to the issues raised. The role of Historic Scotland  was discussed and Daniel offered to help SCS if required as he has had  experience with working with Historic Scotland in getting resolution to access issues.

AP Aug12/001 – Stephen Coulter to: a) Reiterate Daniel Donaldson’s offer of support to the SCS LGBT group and b) Progress the disability group with David Young.
c) The issue of future business developments within SCS was discussed. Daniel Donaldson expressed his disappointment that discussions regarding equality have not been built in from the off. An EQIA was not in with the tentative papers. Stephen responded that the draft EQIA would be circulated to the EAG. Both Daniel Donaldson and Colin Lee reiterated the need for SCS to carry out EQIAs right at the very beginning and before the project gained momentum. Stephen Coulter replied that this requirement was now built into SCS Project Initiation Documentation (PID).
Regarding future court structures, Stephen provided a narrative on what the EQIA had identified.
AP Aug12/002 – Stephen Coulter to circulate the latest draft of the Court Structures EQIA to the EAG as soon as possible.
d) The launch of the new SCS website was discussed. It was disappointing that it  and it has been delayed. The issue of sexual impact was raised by Niki Kandirikirira and it was requested that the EQIA was checked to ensure that this had been covered.

AP Aug12/003 – Stephen Coulter to talk to Susan Whiteford regarding the new Website EQIA.
e) Attendance at the people committee, Colin Lee will be invited to attend.
It was agreed that there was a need to chase up the actions from the previous meetings to ensure closure. The EAG moved to item 2 – EQIAs

3) EQIA review

Scottish Government (SG) had recently release a new EQIA tool. Both the tool and the guidance were of considerable depth and weight. George Malone has been tasked to adapt the guidance for SCS people and produce a new template. Although SCS are presenting this today for discussion, it is still work in progress in some parts (particularly the retention / publication aspects).   The revised template follows the outline of the earlier version (for familiarity) but with the more detailed questions added and more room for answers. It follows the SG guidance to establish if there is a need for an EQIA and what to subsequently do if there is not / there is. 
The EAG were asked to review and comment, with feedback to George Malone. An initial review raised the comment that gender reassignment should talk about gender in general

The EAG requested a look at the new SG tool and it was agreed that it should be circulated.

AP AUG12/004 – George Malone to circulate the SG EQIA tool to the EAG members. All to comment on SCS version.
Since other EQIAs issues had been covered earlier, it was agreed to move on to the next business.
4) Judicial Office for Scotland
Gillian Mawdsley presented on the role of the Judicial Office and in particular the Judicial Studies Committee. The committee commenced operation in 1997 with the aim of improving and promoting training for Supreme Court Judges, Sheriffs and Justices of the Peace. With the introduction of the Judiciary and Courts (Scotland) Act 2008, the Lord President was appointed as Head of the Judiciary and as a result had a number of additional responsibilities added to the role, which includes:
“The welfare, training, guidance of judicial office holders”

To date there are 32 judges, 17 temporary judges, 6 Sheriff principals, 142 Sheriffs, 72 part time Sheriffs, 10 Senators and 406 Justices of the peace.
Sheriffs Welsh and Duff lead the judicial studies team supported by Gillian who herself is a practising lawyer. Gillian is not a member of the judiciary. 
The volume of work for the office has been increasing as new legislation and / or judgements impact on the business, for example “Cadder”. 

One focus for the Judicial Studies Committee, to be arranged shortly, is in relation to  forced marriages. 
Gillian then went on to describe the role of the Judicial Studies Committee in the delivery of training and its scope:
· Judiciary wide 

· Delivered to a range of judicial people who have various levels of experience and areas of interest

· Training for judges delivered by judges

· 35 training courses and workshops delivered in 2011/12

· A new training suite is being developed and delivered in Parliament House

· 2 Annual conferences for JPs

· 1 Mandatory course at induction for JPs
· 12 hours of annual training done per JP
The JSC has developed training in relation to diversity and equality.  They have met with and used different groups such as the 
the Equality Commission the Scottish Consortium for Learning Disability, Epilepsy Scotland  to raise awareness within the judiciary of protected characteristics . 

The Judicial Studies Committee is currently looking for interested organisations that would be able to do a 30 minute awareness session slot at future training events. The sessions would be judge led.
Gillian then demonstrated the DVD and took the EAG through a number of the training scenarios. During this session the EAG members were invited to comment on potential solutions to the scenario as it played out. 
Gillian concluded by asking the EAG if they could any suggest items that may be of use for the Judicial Studies Committee team to develop into the various training packages. The EAG would reflect on this. Colin Lee thanked Gillian for her contribution.

5) The Public Guardian 
Sandra McDonald – the Public Guardian for Scotland – gave a presentation on the role of her organisation and team. The OPG had 70 staff based  at Hadrian House. They found the location to be helpful as it had good road and rail links to other parts of Scotland. Travel was a recurring feature of this job with OPG staff visiting many locations to address different organisations and individuals. 
Various acts of government support the work and operation of the OPG, the principal being the Adults with Incapacity (Scotland) Act 2000 and its subsequent amendments (2007 & 2008). 
Sandra outlined the range and approximate demographics of the people the OPG were involved with. While most people would assume the focus would be almost entirely on the elderly there were a sizable percentage of young people who needed the services of the OPG as well. 
There was a very wide range of disability needs and it was the OPG’s statutory requirement to ensure that customers understand the communications and consequent roles and responsibilities placed on them in the event of a Power of Attorney (POA) or Guardianship being raised.
It was Sandra’s recommendation that everyone should consider applying for a POA as a prudent life planning decision to ensure that their lives and estates were managed properly in the event of a catastrophic personal event. Sandra contrasted a will as being an “after life” provision while a POA could be seen as an “in life” provision.
Powers of Attorney have two main elements for people to consider. One is personal welfare and the other is financial management. Both give permission for future carers to operate in the best interests of the client if they are unable to do so for themselves.
Guardianships are much more problematic as applications can take six months and during this time the partner / carer may not have access to funds, bank accounts etc. Applications for guardianships are subject to examination by the sheriff to ensure that the applicant is a suitable person and in addition it is a very accountable system with every decision requiring a justification.

The OPG had a free investigation service and can investigate POAs where there is a concern that the POA may be being misused by the nominated attorney. Currently some 45000 POAs are registered per annum with guardianships running at circa 1500. Some 200 abuse cases are investigated per annum and Sandra gave a few examples of typical investigations. One area of concern was the low numbers of ethnic groups using POAs. 
Sandra made the EAG members an offer of the use of the OPGs training officers to attend any events that individual members felt would support their specific communities of interest.
A Q&A session took place and the following discussed:

· Low numbers of ethnic minorities using POAs - was this a communications issue? Sandra reiterated her offer of help with communications and training.

· What happens regarding choice of gender? The OPG would respect the wishes of the client and their current status in the event of a hostile attorney.
· How to communicate with injured persons to ensure they are being cared for appropriately? A number of examples were used to demonstrate OPGs commitment to attempting to meet this requirement.

· The gender / race issue associated with inheritance were discussed and how are they are currently managed. Currently, there was no ethnic mix of experience (people) at the OPG but the OPG was happy to work with the EAG to bring in experience where necessary.
Following the presentation and Q&A it was suggested that the information discussed, in terms of stats and anecdotes, would be useful when compiling the SCS equality report.

Colin Lee extended his thanks to Sandra McDonald for her presentation and the use of the OPG facilities and lunch.
AP AUG12/005 – Stephen Coulter to work with Sandra McDonald and the OPG to gather stats and anecdotes for inclusion in the forthcoming SCS Equality report.
5) AOCB
· Promoting the members of the EAG – Pen Pictures for Intranet. Stephen Coulter would write out to EAG members and ask them to provide a pen picture of themselves for inclusion on the SCS corporate Website.
AP Aug12/006 – All to provide a pen picture of themselves to Stephen Coulter.
· Provide Niki Kandirikirira with an SCS Email account.
AP Aug12/007 – George Malone to arrange email account for Niki Kandirikirira. 
· Consider the publication of previous minutes on the SCS Intranet / Internet
AP Aug12/008 – Stephen Coulter & George Malone to investigate publication of EAG previous minutes with the SCS Comms team.
· Date of next meeting November 2012. Venue, Glasgow Sheriff Court (TBC).
Summary of action Points for this meeting:
	Aug12/001
	Stephen Coulter to a) Reiterate Daniel Donaldson’s offer of support to the SCS LGBT group and b) Progress the disability group with David Young.

	Aug12/002
	Stephen Coulter to circulate the latest draft of the Court Structures EQIA to the EAG as soon as possible

	Aug12/003
	Stephen Coulter to talk to Susan Whiteford regarding the new Website EQIA.

	Aug12/004
	George Malone to circulate the SG EQIA tool to the EAG members. All to comment on SCS version. 

	Aug12/005
	Stephen Coulter to work with Sandra McDonald and the OPG to gather stats and anecdotes for inclusion in the forthcoming SCS Equality report.

	Aug12/006
	All to provide a pen picture of themselves to Stephen Coulter

	Aug12/007
	George Malone to arrange email account for Niki Kandirikirira. 

	Aug12/008
	Stephen Coulter & George Malone to investigate publication of EAG previous minutes with the SCS Comms team.
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